MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 22, 2010 

Attendees:
Dianne Murphy


Peter Williams

Marj MacDonald


Linda Griffin

Joe Dolphin



Alan Miller

Dianne opened the meeting and the agenda was moved by Peter and seconded by Joe.

Alan reported there was a block on transferring the website but hoped it would be removed by end of September.  (Received word up and running September 29th) A flyer will be sent out to residents when the website is officially running.  A launching will be held hopefully at the November meeting.  Updates from the planning committee will be posted on the website as they are received.  There will be different links on the website relating to schools, building permits, churches, etc in the area.  Notices can be put on these links with approval by the council.  A press release will be done relating to the website and looking forward on receiving more Email addresses from residents so they can be kept up to date on what is going on in the community and with council.

It was decided meetings will be held the second Tuesday of every second month @ 6:30 at the Emyvale Rec Centre beginning in November.

Peter gave an update on the water testing/ quality of water in the area.  Dianne will contact environment to attend our meeting in November and be available for questions from the residents regarding water quality.  We will also look into have a free clinic on water testing for nitrates.  
Dianne & Peter updated the council on the Planning Committee.  Sharon Fuller is a resident who is interested in sitting on the committee.  No other replies were received from the flyer that was sent out.  A request for quotes for a Planner (RFP) to assisting in creating a plan for our community is going to be sent out to Derek French, Barb Thatcher & Phil Wood.  All three have worked on other plans for communities.  A discussion was held on the possibility of an interim plan and what that interim plan might contain and the planning process to date.  If we don’t develop our own interim plan then the government will develop one for the community.  The final plan has to be accepted by the residents by a majority vote at a public meeting that has to be posted in the newspaper twice with at least a seven day notice.  When the RFP is chosen info structure will pay 90% of the cost up to $50,000 for the cost of the Planner.  Info structure will pay 90% of the salary for the first year and phase down 70% & 40% over the next two years to cover the salary for someone to administer the Interim Plan.  The Info structure will also cover 70%, 40% & 25% of cost over three years to assist in the cost of establishing an office, computer etc.  Peter said for this to happen we have to have an interim plan in place.
Alan would like to see someone hired to talk with government on what the outcome will be after the three years.  Joe & Alan will work on questions they would like answered by government before the Plan takes place.  Peter will continue working on the RFP.  

Next meeting November 9th at 6:30.

Meeting adjourned.
